U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT WASHINGTON, DC 20410-7000



Mr. Ralph Stone Director Broward County Housing Finance Division 115 S. Andrews Ave., Room 409 Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Dear Mr. Stone:

Broward County was allocated \$29,222,000 in Community Development Block Grant Disaster Recovery (CDBG–DR) funds under Public Law (P.L.) 118-158 for long-term recovery from major storms and flooding events that occurred in 2023 and 2024. In accordance with the Universal Notice, published in the *Federal Register* on January 8, 2025 (90 FR 1754), and the Allocation Announcement Notice, published in the *Federal Register* on January 16, 2025 (90 FR 4759), Broward County the grantee's Action Plan associated with these funds is required to be submitted to HUD on or before April 21, 2025. Also consistent with the Notices, Broward County requested an extension to the deadline until August 21, 2025.

The Department has reviewed your request, and after considering the reasons outlined in your letter, the extension request for submittal of the Action Plan is granted until August 21, 2025.

The Department remains committed to assisting Broward County in its efforts to address long-term recovery and mitigation needs following the 2023 and 2024 events and looks forward to working with you and your staff to achieve this goal. Should you have any questions regarding this letter's information, please contact Dana Sibley, Community Development Representative, at (305) 520-5021 or via email at Dana.k.sibley@hud.gov.

Sincerely,

JOHN
Digitally signed by JOHN QUADE
DN: ON = JOHN QUADE C = US
OUS. Overment OU =
Despirement of Housing and Urban
Development Office of Community
Planning and Development
Onlie: 2025 03 13 14 542 - 0-000*

John Quade Acting Director Office of Community Planning & Development